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1. Overview

REFSQ 2025 continued its tradition of fostering scholarly contributions by inviting researchers and
practitioners to submit poster and tool demonstration proposals encompassing all aspects of Require-
ments Engineering. This track serves as a platform for researchers to present recent advancements,
solicit early feedback on ongoing research, and enhance the visibility of emerging tool prototypes.

We received eight submissions for the Posters and Tools Track, each of which was reviewed by at least
three members of the Program Committee (PC). The following four submissions met our high-quality
standards and were accepted for presentation:

• “Hanfor: Requirements Formalisation and Beyond” by Nico Hauff, Elisabeth Henkel, Tobias Kolzer,
Vincent Langenfeld, and Andreas Podelski;

• “RE-Miner 2.0: A Holistic Framework for Mining Mobile Application Reviews” by Max Tiessler and
Quim Motger;

• “AI-SQUARE: Knowledge Graphs for Requirements-driven Software Staging Management” by David
Mosquera, Marcela Ruiz, Olivier Mann, and Makram Hanin;

• “Requirements Elicitation for Prototype-driven AI Engineering: a Case Study in Police Report Genera-
tion” by Martijn van Vliet, Wouter Westerkamp, Sjaak Brinkkemper, and Sergio España.

Each accepted poster or tool demonstration was presented by its authors during the conference.
Additionally, all accepted submissions are included in the REFSQ 2025 Joint Proceedings of the Co-
located Events as short papers. Authors of posters and tool demonstrations also had the opportunity to
deliver a brief pitch, introducing their research to the conference audience.

2. Program Committee

We sincerely thank the ProgramCommittee (PC)members for their invaluable contributions in reviewing
the submissions. Their dedication and expertise were essential to maintaining the quality of the selection
process. The PC comprised the following members:

• Sallam Abualhaija, University of Luxembourg
• Nelly Condori Fernández, Universidad Santiago de Compostela
• Oscar Dieste, Universidad Politécnica de Madrid
• Maya Daneva, University of Twente
• Stefania Gnesi, ISTI-CNR, Pisa
• Sepideh Ghanavati, University of Maine
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• Eduard C. Groen, Fraunhofer IESE
• Oliver Karras, TIB - Leibniz Information Centre for Science and Technology
• Matthias Koch, Fraunhofer
• Tong Li, Beijing University of Technology
• Sabrina Marczak, PUCRS
• Elda Paja, IT University of Copenhagen
• Oscar Pastor, Universidad Politécnica de Valencia
• Maria Spichkova, RMIT University
• Michael Vierhauser, University of Innsbruck
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